

March 9, 2014

## Dear Van Nuys Airport Partner:

As an update to my note in May, we have learned that the Sherman Way Tunnel project will begin in mid-July rather than June as originally anticipated. The delay will not impact the completion date of April 2016.

Thank you for your patience as we move one step closer to new LED lighting in the Sherman Way Tunnel. For questions about this project, please contact Ms. Flora Margheritis, VNY Chief of Airport Operations at (818) 442-6506 or Mr. Matt Phuong of the Bureau of Street Lighting directly at (213) 847-1828.

Sincerely,

City of Los Angeles Eric Garcetti

LAX

LA/Ontario

Van Nuys

Mayor

Board of Airport

Commissioners

Sean O. Burton President

Valeria C. Velasco Vice President

Gabriel L. Eshaghian Jackie Goldberg Beatrice C. Hsu Matthew M. Johnson Dr. Cynthia A. Telles

Gina Marie Lindsey Executive Director Jess L. Romo, A.A.E. Airport Manager Van Nuys Airport

Cc: Ed Ebrahimian, Bureau of Street Lighting
Matt Phuong, Bureau of Street Lighting
Curt Castagna, Van Nuys Airport Association
Van Nuys Airport Citizen's Advisory Council
Flora Margheritis, Van Nuys Airport
Diana Sanchez, Van Nuys Airport

